[bookmark: _GoBack]Threshold in a set group met letter
Please note that this letter should only be sent to specific groups(e.g., close contact friendship group or class) who have met the threshold criteria. This letter should not be sent repeatedly to parents after additional cases, this is not necessary. The Public Health team may advise sending additional communications to parents if additional precautions/ interventions need to be undertaken at a later date. 

Advice to Parents of  Year 4 (included Y3 too)(insert class/ group here)

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We are writing to inform you that the thresholds set by the government upon which the school are required to take extra precautions has been met in Y4.(insert class/group here). 

The school setting remains open, and your child should continue to attend as normal if they remain well.

We know that you may find this concerning, but we are continuing to monitor the situation, working closely with Barnsley Council’s Public Health team. This letter is to inform you of the current situation and provide advice on how to support your child. Please be reassured that for most people, COVID-19 will be a mild illness.


As a result of the increase in cases in this group, after seeking public health advice we have temporarily introduced:
· (Include brief list of additional precautions implemented as agreed with the LA PH team or DfE).


In line with national guidelines, as your child is under 18, they are not required to isolate as a contact following national guideline, and can therefore continue to attend school, if they remain well.

If your child has been identified by Test and Trace as a contact, they will be advised to undertake a PCR test. Please ensure your child accesses a test as soon as possible if this is the case.

Please also remain vigilant for the development of any COVID-19 symptoms in your child, even if they are mild. These can include a high temperature, a new, continuous cough or a loss or change to their sense of smell or taste. If you have concern that your child may be displaying symptoms of COVID-19, please do not send them to school, they should isolate and take a PCR test. You can book a PCR test online at gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test. 

All positive cases should follow Test and Trace legal advice and isolate for 10 full days after their symptoms appeared.

If your child does develop symptoms, you can seek advice from the nhs.uk website at nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-if-you-have-coronavirus-symptoms/. If you are concerned about your child’s symptoms, or they are worsening you can seek advice from NHS 111 at 111.nhs.uk/ or by phoning 111.

In addition to the above, we would like to request that any members of your household who are aged 11 years or above, continue to undertake twice weekly LFT testing, as standard. If you do not have any home testing kits, you can order them for free at gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests. Please also remind anyone who is eligible in your household to access their COVID-19 vaccinations, if they haven’t already. Everyone aged 16 and over can book COVID-19 vaccination appointments online at nhs.uk/covidvaccine or by calling 119.

The school will not send a communication home to parents following every additional case reported, given the dynamic nature of COVID-19 situation in school settings. However, we will communicate effectively with parents if additional interventions are advised by our Public Health colleagues. 

Thank you for taking the actions necessary to help keep pupils, staff and our wider school community safe.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Hurding




